
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

03.02.2020 
 
Dear Parent / Guardian, 
 
Half Term 
School closes on Friday 12th February 2021 for the half term break and will re-open to those pupils who are 
currently attending by arrangement on Monday 22nd February 2021.  
 
If, during the half term break, a pupil who has been attending school develops symptoms within 48 hours 
of being in school & then tests positive for Covid-19 please inform school by email 
(whinneybanks@mcschools.org.uk) so that we can identify any close contacts and advise self-isolation as 
the pupil may have been infectious whilst in school. 
 
At the time of writing, we await government guidance regarding the full opening of school to all pupils.  
Any changes will be published on our website www.whinneybanks.org.uk and Twitter.  Please visit our 
website regularly for up to date information where you will also find links to our online learning sites by 
clicking on Parents / Home Learning. 
 
I would like to thank you for your continuous support in helping your child learn from home and wish you 
a safe and restful half term break.   
 
 
 
 
Mrs S Thorpe 
Head Teacher 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Fakenham Avenue 
Middlesbrough 
TS5 4QQ 
Email: whinneybanks@mcschools.org.uk 
Tel: 01642 817713 Fax: 01642 828621 
 
 

Head Teacher:   Mrs S Thorpe 
Assistant Head Teachers: Mrs S Farrow 
    Mrs N Watson 
    Miss V Harron 
    Mr M Cuthbertson 
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